TEAM REPORTS - COUNCIL MEETING  - MAY 24, 2016

WORSHIP TEAM Report
Worship Committee business in May included the following: 
1. 
Music committee: ad hoc committee still meeting. Proposed job descriptions will be sent to Council. Helen Anderson will return to play as interim pianist for summer months. Donna Griffiths has agreed to be spare as necessary. 

2. 
Joint Summer services: Details are yet to be confirmed on the shared services with Comox and Cumberland United Chruches and Comox Presbyterian. St. George’s will only have two Sundays in July when joint services will be held elsewhere.  

3. 
Healing Service:  A proposal for a regularly scheduled Healing Service that might be held weekdays will be prepared for consideration. 

4. 
Welcomers, Ushers, Greeters: a training session to assist these specific volunteers on effective ways to fulfill their role will be held on June 15 at 2 pm. 
5. 
Time of service: Announcement placed in bulletin May 15 and 22 informing congregation that there will be no change in the time of services, following results from the recent survey. 
6. 
Sound system: Worship committee decided the cost was prohibitive at this time to consider replacing the sound system/hearing assistance devices. The current devices have been serviced and will be promoted for use on Welcome table. 

Respectfully submitted,  Judi Restemeyer 

FELLOWSHIP TEAM Report
Food and Fellowship Committee

Coffee, tea, juice, and food served on the fourth and fifth Sunday's of May. It is exciting to see the increased numbers of people in the hall.
A finger food lunch was organized for Pentecost Sunday. The Hospitality committee provided the cake as it was the third Sunday of the month.  Wayne and Louise Smiley decorated the tables and the congregation provided the food.
Hospitality Committee

We met twice at Betty Ann Molitor's home.  The first meeting on, Friday, May 6th was with the full team to discuss and get feedback of placement of Greeter, Ushers and Welcome table and to set up a date for the Welcomer training/info day.  We also discussed the "Guess who is Coming to Dinner" which is something that Hospitality have been asked to consider hosting in the Fall.  The Second meeting was a leaders meeting, to work on the Welcomer's Training and Info day to be held on June 15th at 1:00pm.   We are planning to invite existing and potential greeters and ushers to this event, and provide a light lunch.

UCW 
Sixteen members met on Wednesday, May 11th for our monthly meeting.  We had a Guest Speaker, Zoe Levitsky, from "Elders Take Action" (Used to be CV Peer Counseling).  She gave a talk on Emergency Medical Forms, and handed out these forms and she encourage members to fill out these forms and place them in a prominent place where paramedics/or family member would be able to see them.

Submitted by Wendy Irwin

MISSION & SERVICE TEAM Report
Outreach Committee 

Meeting - May 19, 2016

· Evangelism - Gary - keeping us updated on developments as they happen.

· Homeless Coalition - nothing to report.

· Panic Button - protocols now in place, spoke with Team Leaders, just have to speak to the Sonshine Lunch Club about their panic button

· At this time we would like to withdraw our request for funds to clean up the Drop In centre; we will continue to de clutter, we are removing old sofa, and replacing with orange chairs found in another part of the building.

· Next meeting - June 16th - 1:30pm 

Submitted by - Carole McLellan - Chairperson
RESOURCE TEAM Report
Property Committee
· Property met once this month.

· Projects completed in May include exterior door to roof, replacement of floors in Pantry bathrooms.

· Hopefully to be completed in May is installation of wheelchair sill on automatic entry door.

· We are also looking at necessity to renovate concrete walkway to provide proper landing area outside door.  Costs unknown.

· Painting of exterior has been set for the period of July 4-24. 

· Contractor to repair the corroding chimney has been chosen.  Rear shed roof is to be removed shortly to allow clear access to chimney.  This will also allow any stucco repair that is needed before painting.

· Property is awaiting architect construction drawings to proceed with installation of new shed roof.

CONGREGATIONAL CARE TEAM Report
M&P TEAM Report 
PRESBYTERY Report 
No report.  Next meeting is in June.

Sincerely, Margo Ellegood

